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Graffitti artists make an attempt to spread their philosophy, as 
shown here on a trash can found in a third floor girls' restroom. 

Peer counseling 
teaches 'relating' 
By Lori Getter 
Assistant News Editor 

A class is being offered at 
Hellgate this year. It is called 
Peer Counseling. It is de
signed to teach people to relate 
with each other. 

Counselor Ed Bohart teaches 
the semester class that is offered 
at Hellgate for the first time. 
Sentinel and Big Sky both have 
the class in their curriculum. 

The class, according to Bo
hart, "is a concept that is de
signed to teach communciation 
skills, ideas and values, to be 
better able to help others." 

The class was developed in 
Palo Alto, California, by Dr. 
Barbara Varenhorst. Varenhorst 
developed the program, accord
ing to Bohart, because too many 
people want to help their friends 
but they aren't sure what to do." 

The -class had just finished a 
section on listening according to 
Bohart. They had various discus-

sions and practice skills on how 
they can improve their listening 
communication skills. 

Bohart also plans to go 
through a range of topics includ
ing skills on how you can feel 
more comfortable in a conversa
tion with someone you don't 
know, verbal communications, 
value and discussion skills, and 
learning how to deal with 
authority or adults. 

Hellgate Principal Don Harb
augh said, "I think Peer Coun
seling, if it is handled right, is a 
way to teach kids to express con
cern and how to relate to that 
person. A lot of people have the 
instinct that 'I want to help but I 
don't know what to do or say.' " 

Bohart said, "I hope the stu- . 
dents who are taking the class 
can help other people with the . 
skills that they learn , and , 
maybe down the road , they 
could help greet new transfer 
students at Hellgate. " 

Practice field sale 
on back burner 

"The Hellgate practice field is 
kind of on the back burner", ac
cording to Principal Don Harb
augh. "The school board will 
have to wait for the plans of the 
Riverfront before starting .. " 

The land being considered for 
the practice field is around the 
Exxon Bulk Plant next to the 
Milwaukee Railroad and be
tween the Madison and Higgins 
bridges. The estimated cost is 
$400,000 for about four acres. 

According to Harbaugh, "The 
cost is so high because there is a 
business on the land, the Exxon 
Bulk Plant, that will have to be 
relocated." 

The land that is being consid-

ered is in the Riverfront area 
that is currently being proposed 
for reconstruction. 

Harbaugh said, " There is a de
sign competition that is being 
held to get ideas for the total 
Riverfront area. Numerous 
firms have shown interest in the 
contest and have entered it.'·' 

One of the main reasons for 
having the practice field is be
cause of the cost of busing ath
letes, Valkeries, and the band, · 
between the Sentinel fields and 
Hellgate. The estimated 
for this year is $1600. 

Harbaugh commented on the 
project by saying, "We need an 
area that we (Hellgate) can call 
our own." 

By Ian Moulding 
Staff Writer 

Vandalism found at Hellgate 
so far this year is by far lowest 
in four years, according to As
sistant Principal Ken Colbo. 

Colbo said that there is "less 
vandalism this .year than any of 
the four years I've worked 
here," and added that freshman 
are probably to blame for much 
of the writing found on the 
walls. 

" In the past," said Colbo, 
" sayings such as 'bong on', or 
'Let's have a bong-a-thon' have 
been very popular to vandals. 
Last year it was "AC/ DC" ev
erywhere, on everything." 

As far as more destructive 
vandalisms are concerned, the 
only act has been the breaking of 
one glass door, after school W;:lS 
let out. But that was " probably 
not the work of a Hellgate stu
dent", Colbo said. 

Principle Don Harbaugh said, 
" students have done a good job 
this year concerning the condi
tion of the school. I have a feel
ing that it's just one or two 
people who are habitual vandal
ists that are causing the prob
lems." 

Harbaugh believes Hellgate is 
more susceptable to destructive 
vandalism than Sentinel, be
cause it is closer to the street. 
" Sentinel has a buffer zone 
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around the buildings," said 
Harbaugh, "a vandalist must
cross the midway to reach the 
buildings. At Hellgate a person 
can hurl a rock through a win- · 
dow while passing on the side
walk." 

Custodian Ron Beich, the man 
responsible for cleaning off gra
fitti and repairing vandalized 
items said, " Vandalism isn't as 
bad as last year", and agreed 
with Colbo that "It's probably 
the freshman." 

Harbaugh and Colbo both 
agree that peer pressure is the 
greatest deterent to vandals. " If 
friends get on someone's case 
about it, the person will usually 
cut it out," said Harbaugh. 

Advisory board up in the air 
The subject of the Principal 

Advisory Board has been up in 
the air since Richard Correll, 
former Hellgate principal, was 
transfered to Sentinel last year 
and Don Harbaugh, former Sen
tinel principal, was transferred 
to Hellgate. 

Harbaugh has given the board 
some thought in the few weeks 
of school. However, Harbaueh 
says that he hasn't _give it a lot 
of thought and that he's just be
ginning to work out the details. 

However some students have 
been thinking about it. Those 
students have expressed a wish 
to be appointed to tqe Board. 

Harbaugh hasn't gotten feed
back from other principals be
cause of the premature stage. He 
said that l}t~ didn't know how 
they were going to run it at 
present. Whether the students 
were going to be appointed from 
the Student Senate or whether 
the class presidents were the 
ones who would be involved or 
just individuals from the student 

' body. Harbaugh said that they 
would like to have students 
opinions, and feelings on the in
tramural program. 

" I'd like the chance to get ac
quainted with the felt needs of 
the students. Right now I'd like 
to watch the school, watch the 
students and faculty," said Harb
augh. Harbaugh also said that he 
doesn 't know if there are spe
cific goals. He said, " During the 
school year, problems come up 
that need the students' reac
tions." 

Budget cuts to effect schools 
With the proposed $50 billion 

Reagan budget cuts in educa
tion, Montana education admin
istrators aren't sure where those 
cuts will be made in Montana 
schools. 

According to State Superin
tendent of Public Construction 
Ed Argenbright, "The Montana 
legislature will meet in Helena 

where the possibility of those 
cuts could be made." 

Hellgate Principal Don Harb
augh said, " We won't be sure 
where the cuts will be made 
until January. " 

One area that will definitely 
be cut is the school hot lunch 
program. According to Harb
augh, "There will be a price in-

crease in the lunch program that 
will probably take effect either 
in January or in the upcoming 
school year." 

Montana legislatures are be
coming worried that heavy cuts 
will be made in their school dis
tricts that will in turn create 
more money needed from mill 
levies. 

~lllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllll§ 

I I 

I 
= 
= E 

i 
i 

Economy 

-- I 
I 
I 

a Sun Roofs 
5 -
~HIHHIIIIIIIIUIHUIUIIIIIIIIIIIIHIIHIIHIIIIIUIIIIIIIUIIIUIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIHIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIUUIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIHIIIIIIIIJIIIUI-IHIH.i 


